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Principalôs Report 
 
Heavenly Father, 
 
Thank you for Your unfailing grace. Help us to let go of those things that 

we need to leave in the past and to move forward in faith. 
 
May we always see Your hand at work in our lives and trust that Youõll be 

there beside us whatever may come. 
 
Please remove any burdens of pain we may carry and replace it with hope.  

Give us the wisdom we need to see the light on our path, and grant us the 

courage to follow Your voice.        Amen.  

 
Dear Parents,  
 
As we complete the penultimate week of Term 3, things are still going along at a hectic 
pace here at school.  The students are continuing to work very well in the classrooms 
and on many of the ñextrasò that go on outside classrooms in a busy school like we 
have here.  I am also extremely pleased and grateful for all the extra work that the 
staff here at STMCPS have completed, not only over the past term, but over the whole 
year.  I feel very fortunate to have such a committed and dedicated staff working with 
me in partnership with parents in the education of your children. 
 
We had a fantastic day last Friday with both our ñFun Swimò and the Faction 
Swimming Carnival. The children performed brilliantly and I was most impressed with 
the efforts of all who swam and the level of sportsmanship that was displayed by the 
students. Thank you to Mr McRae for his coordination and organisation of our 
Carnival, which was a huge success.  Thank you also to the parents who were 
available to help out at the carnival and to those who came to support the children.  
We had a fantastic turn out of parent supporters who were all just as thrilled as our 
students with the way that the children executed their skills.  I hope you all had a great 
day. A BIG THANKS must go to the children for their competitive spirit, their 
sportsmanship and for the way that they carried themselves throughout the whole day.   
 
Last Friday morning before school we had a visit from the Regional Cricket 
Development officer, Blake Anderson.  He worked with students who were here early 
on some cricket games and skills, and generally had a great time. Cricket registrations 
for the upcoming season are open now. There is an upcoming ñCOME AND TRYò 
session NEXT FRIDAY, 21 September at Margaret River Primary School from 
3:00pm.  You can also find any information you will need with regard to Junior Cricket 
on the Margaret River Junior Cricket Club Facebook Page.  Check it out!!!! 
 
Mrs Achmad, Mrs Rollinger and myself will all be away tomorrow.  Mrs Willmott will be 
in the office tomorrow and Mr OôBrien will be administering the school. If you have any 
queries or concerns please contact the office. I can certainly be contacted if 
necessary, but am totally confident in the whole team here at St Thomas More to run 
the school if and when members of the Administration Team are not here. 
 
Mrs Achmad will be away all week next week attending the National Conference for 
Primary School Leaders in Perth.  Miss Curtis will be working in Year 4 across the 
week.  This conference will bring together around 800 school leaders from all 
education sectors and states across Australia.  I am sure that this will be a valuable 
experience for Mrs Achmad and our school. I will be here at school and available 
should parents need to speak with the leadership team. 
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Classroom News 
 

KINDY:   Today is the last day for our wonderful practicum student, Sandy Browne to be visiting our classroom. She 
has created some amazing learning experiences for the Kindy Kids and today she took us on a fairy walk and we 
discovered where they live! Thank you to the families for supporting the Christmas Shoe box project, if each child's 
$2 and contribution could be in by next Thursday it would be hugely appreciated. 
Have a wonderful weekend. 
Love from Mrs Wolf, Mrs Q, Mrs Cummins and the Fabulous Kindy Kids. 

 

PRE-PRIMARY:  This week in PP we have been reading about Astronauts and space travel. Mission 
Control is set up in our role play area and we have lots of enthusiastic astronauts, satellite engineers 
and communications officers! 
This week we also welcomed Ava Paterson and her family to PP ï we hope you had an enjoyable 
first week! Have a wonderful week.  Mrs Ross, Mrs Hassall, Mrs Q, and the PPôs. 
 

YEAR 1:  Hello! We have begun looking at instructional text. The kids all wrote instructions to me about how to make 
their favourite sandwich.  In Maths, we have been comparing mass using balance scales and measuring area using 
informal units.  We pulled out some cauliflower from the vegetable patch with the Year 3ôs and will be making some 
scrumptious cauliflower cheese tomorrow.  Miss Bernhardt taught us all about chemical and physical changes in 
Science. We discovered the reason why some changes can be reversed and others be irreversible.  We are looking 
forward to you joining us tomorrow on our under water assembly adventure! If you have any questions about 
Operation Christmas Child please let me know. Enjoy your weekend!  Miss Halse and the Wonderful Oneôs. 
 

YEAR 2: This week we have been using the reading strategy 'finding the main idea' in our guided reading 
small group sessions. We have been learning the states and territories of Australia in HASS, please discuss 
these with your child at home to consolidate this. We had fun measuring capacity with a variety of informal 
measures on Monday.  Mrs Chapman, Mrs Newman, Mrs Russell and Year 2. 
 

YEAR 3: Week 8 has been a blast in Year 3! We have been busily typing up our Information Reports in the IT room. 
The kids have learnt lots of skills using PowerPoint Presentations. Everyone is excited to print, illustrate and publish 
our finished reports. In Maths we have learnt about measuring volume using cubic centimetres and will complete our 
Module 9 test on Friday. A revision sheet went home covering all concepts. We have worked through lots of topics in 
Health and learnt about different types of abuse. The Year 3s have read and viewed different text (like Matilda, Toy 
Story and Koala Lou) to understand how different characters treat each other. This relates to our Religion topic of 
making moral choices. The students have been very eager to share their thoughts and create awesome work!! What 
a great group of learners! 
Miss Wright, Mrs Hewson and the Fantastic 3s. 
 
YEAR 4: Hello! This week in Maths, we have been learning to identify and describe angles as acute, right, obtuse, 
straight or reflex and that one full turn around a point is called a revolution. This week we have been revising our 8 
times tables and we will have a test on Friday. Donôt forget to practise at home! In Religion, we have been learning 
about the First Rite of Reconciliation and discussing the steps and elements of the ritual. In Spelling, we have been 
exploring the rule; when óallô is added as a prefix, remember to drop one ôlô. We have also been focusing on using 
sentence lengths for effect and the use of connectives to compare, add information and to show cause and effect. 
Have a wonderful weekend!  Miss Curtis, Mrs Achmad, Miss Valesini and the Fab Fours.  

 
YEAR 5: This week in Year five, we have been continuing to look at the text ñOh 
the Places you will Goéò by Dr Seuss. We have researched the authorsô life and 
written an autobiography in first person, pretending we were the Doctor. We have 
looked at the role of media in advertising and been dealing with the millions in 
Maths(numbers). We have discussed bushfire prevention and mitigation and 
looked at the anniversary of 9/11 in New York. See attached for a kid friendly 
version: (http://www.abc.net.au/btn/story/s3307593.htm) 

Mr OôBrien and the Fabulous Fives. 

YEAR 6:  Selamat tengah hari. This week our classroom has turned into a construction site..! We finished the wire 
framing of our volcanoes and enhanced them using papier-m©ch° and paint. They will be exploding on Wednesday 
the 19

th
 after recess (11:20am) and you are invited to come and watch! We have been finalising our Amazing Asia 

website and are getting ready for our Amazing Asia Travel Expo next Thursday (19
th
 at 11:20am -1:00pm). We are 

also very excited to create our Christmas Shoeboxôs for disadvantaged children around the world and have had 
some lovely discussions about how we can help. We are gearing up for a big last week of the term! Selamat 
berhujung minggu.  

  
  From Mrs Teague, Mrs Tonkin, Miss Riordan and the Sizzling Sixes!  
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Thought of the Week 

Principalôs Report éé...continued from Page 1 
  
Next Friday students in Years 5 and 6 will be travelling to Cowaramup in the afternoon to participate in Interschool 
Team Sports.  We have teams playing football and netball.  As usual we have had great support from parents who 
have helped out with preparing our students in their weekly sport sessions at school.  Thanks to Mr McRae and the 
staff for organising these games.  A great fun, healthy end to the term for our older students. 
 
School will conclude for Term 3 next FRIDAY, September 21 and commence again for students on Tuesday, 
October 9.  The staff will be participating in school based professional development on Monday 8 October.   
 
END OF YEAR TERM 4 INFORMATION.  
An early reminder for parents with regards to the end of the school year.    
The students will be finishing school for the year on FRIDAY, DECEMBER 7.  The staff will continue to be at 
school until midday Friday December 14.   
 
Mrs Achmad and I, along with the staff are finalising the dates for all the extra events that happen within the school 
that go along with the end of a school year.  We will have all the important dates for parents in the first Newsletter of 
Term 4. 
 
Have a great week everyone. 

 
 
 

 

MARTIN MAJOR 
PRINCIPAL 

School Merit Award Winners - Week 8 

 
Friday 14th September 
8.45am Year 1 Assembly  
 
Friday 21st September 
8.45am Pre-Primary Assembly 
LAST DAY OF TERM 

 
Back Row:  

 
Hannah John (5), Lenox Hayward (3), Alyssa Kenyon (6), 

Adam Leighton (6), Olivia Edel (4) 
 

Front Row: 
 

West OôBrien (1), Evie Major (2), Paige Hayward (PP) 
 



Operation Christmas Child  
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The school has a dedicated line for absence notification.   

This number is 9758 8042.   

The line will not be answered, please leave a message of the childôs name 
and class.  

On Wednesday the kids all received a note about Operation Christmas Child. This 
year St Thomas More will be taking part in this wonderful event. If you have any 
questions in regards to what the kids need to do and bring in please come and see 
Miss Halse or your classroom teacher. Thank you so much for your support with this 
amazing project.  

Swimming Carnival 2018 

Congratulations to all participants in both our ñFun Swimò morning and Faction Swimming Carnival, held last 
Friday.  Well Done to Sorahan for their convincing win in the Faction Carnival and congratulations to 
Richardson for wining the Meritorious Award.  It was fantastic to see all students having fun and doing their 
best across the days events.   

A special mention must go to our Championship Winners: 

Year 6 

Champions: Alyssa Kenyon and Connor Wibberley/Tom Scott (tied) 

Runners-Up: Yazmin Byrne and Cruz Sheridan  
 
Year 5 

Champions: Celeste Lee-Perkin and Archie OôBeirne 

Runners-Up: Madison Russell and Sebastian Royle 
 
Year 4 

Champions: Lisa Botha and Hamish Walsh/Jack Miller (tied) 

Runners-Up: Neve Lentjes and Kobi Walton  
 
A big thankyou to all the parents who helped our Carnival run smoothly and to teachers for their extra efforts 
on the day. 
 
Cam McRae 


